The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees of Caseyville Township was called to order at 6 p.m. by Supervisor Krummrich who directed Clerk Gough to call the roll, and upon roll call the following members answered present: Trustees Green, Scott, Lowry, and Gibbs. Also present John Waldron, highway commissioner, Todd Fleming, sewer system operations attorney, and Tim Fleming, township attorney.

Supervisor Krummrich directed Clerk Gough to read the minutes of the previous meeting. A motion was made by Ms. Scott, second by Mr. Gibbs to dispense with the reading of the minutes with the following roll call vote: Scott – aye, Green – aye, Gibbs – aye, Lowry -aye, and Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays.

A motion was made by Mr. Lowry, second by Mr. Gibbs to approve the minutes of the previous meeting with the following roll call vote: Green – aye, Scott – aye, Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, and Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays.

A motion was made by Mr. Gibbs, second by Mr. Lowry to approve payment for the following bills with the following roll call vote: Lowry – aye, Gibbs – aye, Scott – aye, Green – aye, and Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays. Bills totaled as follows:

Road & Bridge Fund:	99,390.06
Permanent Road Fund:	11,001.01
Town Fund:	2,622.17
General Assistance Fund:	1,248.00

Supervisor Krummrich reported to the Board that a final walk-thru was made this week for the administration building main level restroom project.

Highway Commissioner Waldron spoke before the Board with the following information: The road crew is mowing along township road easements, swept loose roadway gravel, patched potholes, road shoulder work, had maintenance days in the shop, replaced damaged culverts, removed downed trees on the township easements, and the Simmons Road project is complete.

Large trash pick-up will be held on Monday, October 4, 2021,

Highway Commissioner Waldron spoke before the Board concerning the Hunters Landing – Long Branch Lane Overlay Project bid was awarded to Christ Bros. Asphalt Inc. in the amount of \$124,999.55

Todd Fleming, sewer system operations attorney informed the Board the office has been in communications with Everstream Fiber Build concerning the construction of a fiber optic cable route located within Caseyville Township. Also, an employment agreement concerning the Supervisor of Treatment Plant position was given to the Board for discussion and review tonight.

Tim Fleming, township attorney notified the Board a copy of the Sewer System audit is available to the Board for discussion and review tonight.

There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion to adjourn was made by Ms. Scott, second by Mr. Lowry, and motion carried.

Adjournment until October 14, 2021, 6 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,